

Kemble Primary School

4 July 2017

This Terms Worship Theme is: Changes

4th / 5th / 6th July Kingshill Open Morning 9-11.00am

> 6th July Sports Day 12.00 Picnic 1.15 Sports Afternoon

7th July
Oak and Beech trip
to Cotswold Wildlife
Park

10th July Hoodwinked Dress rehearsal 9.30am KS1 watching

10th July Hoodwinked—School Play 7pm

12th July Hoodwinked—School Play 7pm

21st July Leavers Service 1.15pm End of Term 6

24th/25th July INSET Days

Dear Parents,

The weather is looking good for the sports days this week. If there is a little rain we will continue, we will only cancel if the weather is forecast to be very



rainy. Bring your picnics along and have a lovely time with your children and friends. Teachers and MDSAs will be on the field and will sit with any children who do not have parents with them, but if you know of a family who cannot attend, please offer to have your friend's children with you – it makes it a special day for them – thank you.

Do not worry if you do not have a house colour t-shirt - we can give out bands, but the children usually know which team they are in! Please remember to pack your child with a bottle of water and please make sure they are wearing sun cream as the sun can be harmful even on a cloudy day.

Parent head chats -

I shared how the statutory national curriculum is put into practice at school through a 2 year rolling programme. I showed a couple of curriculum schemes we use and shared the Modern Foreign Language subject leader file to show parents how a subject is monitored. Parents asked how the governors are involved in monitoring and Ian Smith explained that subject data is

Parent head chats - continued

looked at through the year for English & Maths at each standards meeting and other subjects at the end of the year and as they visit classrooms during the year. Parents reported that the parent curriculum letters and meetings were very helpful and the assemblies are lovely. It was raised that there were not enough sporting tournaments attended, but we have actually attended more than last year and will continue to look at opportunities to attend more. It was also raised that when attending the tournaments or clubs that the children did not always listen to the adults and sometimes their manners are not as good as they could be. Mrs Dougill will raise this with teachers and mention it to the children. Parents asked to be told when subjects were being taught other than in discrete lessons, for example, when we did the enterprise week, it included, money, design technology, art etc. Teachers will mention this in their termly meetings / curriculum letters. Mrs Dougill said she would remind the music teachers that they can show what they children can do in assembly times as it is so lovely to hear how the children are getting on. Mrs Dougill will look at re-vamping the sand-pit next year with a view to enabling the children to have a greater variety of athletics skills and a parent offered to run an athletics club next year. It was a very good meeting.

Area Sports



Well done to our athletes who took part in Area Sport. All the children performed incredibly well with Arthur McKay coming 2nd in the speed bounce. A special mention should go to Oliver Thorne who despite qualifying for the event was unfortunately too poorly to attend. We look forward to a come back next year Oliver!!

KWIK Cricket

A very well done to our Year 3 and 4 KWIK cricket team who recently won 2 out of 3 of their matches. against other local schools. Mrs Loveridge who took the team said they played very well and showed great sportsmanship. Well done, William L, Reuben, Joe, Arthur M, Freya, Linda, Archie, Jasper, Oscar and Sammy.

PLEASE REMEMBER it's the KPG Fun day 2-7pm —Saturday 8th July

July Birthdays

William O, Oscar, James, Harri, Joshua, Jack, Max, Thea, Bella, Zach H, Leila, Rollo

